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Policy Statement 

RCW 34.05.330 allows any person to petition a state agency to adopt, repeal, or amend 
any rule within its authority. Agencies have 60 days to respond. The agency can deny 
the request—explaining its reasons and, if appropriate, describing alternative steps it is 
prepared to take—or it must initiative rule-making. If a petition to repeal or amend a rule 
is denied, a petitioner can appeal the agency’s decision to the Governor. 

This policy defines who must be notified and consulted when the Board is petitioned, 
who may respond on behalf of the Board, and whether Board action is required. 

Board Response: When the Board receives a written petition for rule-making 
within its authority that clearly expresses the change or changes requested, the 
Board will respond within 60 days of receipt of the petition. The response will be 
made at the direction of the Board. The response will be in the form of a letter 
from the Chair denying the petition or informing the petitioner the Executive 
Director has been directed to initiate rule-making. 

Consideration of the Petition: The Chair may place a petition for rule-making 
on the agenda for a Board meeting scheduled to be held within 60 days of receipt 
of the petition. Alternatively, if the Board does not have a regular meeting 
scheduled within 60 days of receipt of the petition, or if hearing the petition at the 
next regular meeting would defer more pressing matters, the Chair shall call a 
special meeting of the Board to consider the petition for rulemaking. 

Procedure 

Notifications: Board staff, in consultation with the Executive Director, will 
respond to the petitioner within three business days acknowledging receipt of the 
petition and informing the petitioner whether the request is clear. The Executive 
Director or staff will notify Board members that a petition for rule-making has 
been received and will be brought to the Board for consideration at the next 
regularly scheduled board meeting or will be considered at a special meeting. If 



Page 2 of 2 

no regular meeting is scheduled before the 60-day response deadline, or if the 
agenda for the regular meeting cannot accommodate the petition, the Executive 
Director will notify the Chair of the need to schedule a special board meeting for 
the purposes of considering the petition. Upon Board action on the petition, the 
Executive Director shall assure Board members receive electronic copies of the 
final petition response. 

Appeals: If a petitioner appeals the Board’s decision to deny a petition to the 
Governor, the Executive Director will inform the Board of the Governor’s action 
on the appeal at the next scheduled Board meeting. 

Consultation: The Executive Director and Board staff will gather background 
information for the Board’s use when it considers the petition. In this regard, the 
Executive Director will consult with the Board member who sponsored the most 
recent revisions to the rule being challenged or the appropriate policy committee. 
The Executive Director may also consult with appropriate representatives of the 
implementing agency or agencies, and may consult with stakeholders as 
appropriate. 


